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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill 
 
House Bill 136 amends Section 22-8-11 NMSA 1978 of the Public School Code by adding the 
requirement that the PED shall not approve and certify an operating budget of any school district 
that fails to demonstrate support for career technical education offerings in its budget documen-
tation. 
 

Significant Issues 
 
New Mexico public schools generate state support through the State Equalization Guarantee of 
the New Mexico Public School Funding Formula, and local school boards determine how the 
funds should be spent.  Funding for vocational education is factored into the formula and, cur-
rently, school districts are not required to demonstrate support for career technical education.  
The bill, however, does not indicate what the terms “demonstrate support” mean.  The intent and 
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meaning of the bill’s sponsor may be clarified during hearings on the bill. 
The PED reports that vocational education programs offer a progressive sequence of courses that 
relate directly to the preparation of students for entry into an associate degree or two-year certifi-
cate program at a postsecondary institution, entry into a baccalaureate program at a four-year 
postsecondary institution or entry into full-time employment in their chosen field, with the option 
to continue their education later.  These programs may include applied technology education, 
competency-based learning and occupational-specific skills. (Standards for Excellence, 6.30.2 
NMAC, January 2001) 
 
OTHER SUBSTANTIVE ISSUES 
 
The PED ANALYSIS STATES THAT: 
 

A quality career-technical education provides a progressive continuum of courses that 
comprise an effective skill development, technical training, employment and postsecond-
ary program of study for students.  Involved in this preparation is the integration of aca-
demic and vocational education, which emphasizes all phases of an industry, implements 
academic performance measures and encourages high school students to continue at the 
postsecondary level and postsecondary students to pursue four-year credentials through 
various articulation and tech prep arrangements.  The National Center for Educational 
Statistics reports findings that suggest that current reform efforts stressing high content 
and performance standards for all students in both academic and technical subjects, the 
integration of academic and career-technical education and contextualized, work-based 
learning may indeed point the way to a new career and technical education with greatly 
improved learning outcomes (In Brief 2001, #11, National dissemination Center for Ca-
reer and Technical Education). 
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